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Next Board Meeting  
 
The next Board meeting  
 will be  
Saturday, May 6th, 
 2023  
At Al’s Garage. 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work 
on Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance 
CA  
   (in the alley) 

2016-2021 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

   MAy  2023 

Next Club Meeting 
Friday, May 20th, 7PM 

Walteria Clubhouse 

*Note: This is one week earlier 
due to Memorial Day weekend. 

 

Half of the Model As that were  
inspected at the Safety Inspection/  

Pot Luck meeting on April 1st. 
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  Model A Youth (MAY) month is here and it 
will be fun to share with the automotive classes at 
SoCal ROC in Torrance.  We know how great our cars 

are but most are amazed that we can still drive them as much as we do.  The Model A represented cutting edge 
technology when it came off of the assembly line.   No, I am not referring to the manufacturing processes which 
made the cars affordable to the average person.  The technology in the cars was top of the line at the time. 
First, it had twice the horse power as the Model T.  Yes, it had 40 horses straight from the factory!  How did 
folks control such awesome power with the gravel or wagon trail roads of the day?  For safety it had a triplex 
safety glass windshield (no more showers of glass shards when a rock hit the windshield) and brakes on all four 
wheels (mechanical for reliability).   Smooth delivery of power was through the three-speed transmission.  For 
comfort, it had hydraulic shock absorbers.  Many cars either had friction shocks or no shocks at all.  The Nether-
cutt Museum has a few high-end cars of the era with friction shocks, while our every day Ford Model As had hy-
draulic shocks. 
 A few of us were up at Santa Maria for the CCRG.  Great fun and the drive back along the coast was more 
amazing than usual.  Several car, truck, and motorcycle clubs were out and about. Too many waves, thumbs up, and 
smiles to count as we cruised along in the Coupe.  A stop at the old Santa Barbara courthouse was a nice break to 
stretch the legs and check it out.  The new construction including the tower was done in 1928-1929.  If Dr. Who 
took us back to watch the construction taking place, I am sure we would see Model As and AAs driven by the con-
struction crews. 
 Stay safe and I hope to see you at the next meeting or on the road. 
  Rob 

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Rob Hernandez 

Safety Meeting/Pot Luck/Club meeting 

 
DATE: April 1, 2023      LOCATION:  The Gordinier’s 

PRESIDENT: Rob Hernandez called the meeting at 12:15 PM.   

 Rob thanked everyone for attending and bringing Model A’s to the safety check. The potluck was delicious 

and thanks to the Gordinier’s for hosting. 

VICE-PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson --- Presented Donnis Bates with a plaque for Activities Committee. 

 She was not able to attend the banquet in January. 

 Monty and Donnis received their 20 year pins and awards for participation. 

 Dennis and Linda sold tickets for 50-50 raffle. Steve and Weeg were the big winners. 

TECHNICAL DIRECTOR:  Cliff LeFall --- Thanked everyone for helping with the safety check. 

 Theresa LeFall presented Joan Gordinier with the Women of the Year for 2022 trophy. 

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE: Donnis Bates —- Reported information that upcoming events will be in the Harbor 

 Light. 

 Andy Soto had an interesting scrapbook on the Battleship Iowa. He was a 

 volunteer on the USS Iowa. 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  April 28th , at 7:30 PM Walteria Clubhouse 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  At 12:31 PM all were in favor. 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 

  Gloria Younkin, Secretary. 



 

 

 

 

  

 
   
 

4 Wayne & Tomo Sterling 

5 Dr. Stan Klein & Joan Wright MD 

20 Leonard & Darlene Funk 
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May  Birthdays May  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner  
By Dick Wyckoff 

 

       A Fun Month! 
    

It is always a fun time of the year when we 

have all the outdoor events without the fear of rain or stormy weather. 

This year was very wet and stormy, but it is over and lots of events are happening.  Looking back, 

we toured the Los Cerritos Museum, enjoyed the Safety/Pot luck event and did a weekend tour 

to Santa Maria for the CCRG, Next weekend is the Orange County Pancake Breakfast with Model 

As from all over So Cal attending. In the past, we have had upwards of 250 Model As. (I bet we 

top that this year!) Our Activities Committee has another half dozen events planned before 

July!  

 In preparation, I have been doing routine maintenance on the Cabriolet. Lubed everything,  

checked the ignition, adjusted the brakes, checked the front end alignment, adjusted the clutch, 

etc. “Tootsie” is sounding good. Even took her to church and gave some friends rides. The nice 

weather also took me to nearby Marina del Rey harbor. What a great way to meet people. Even 

was asked if I bought it new!  (Always good for a laugh). 

 Let’s remember our Veterans for their service on Memorial Day, Monday May 29th. 

4 Leonard Funk 

10 Jim Speights 

15 Peggy Wishon 

19 Steve Friedrich 

19 Pat Tucker 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2023 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 

still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2023 Harbor phonebooks/

rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-

quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-561-4895. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 

changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

Let’s welcome our newest members. .  

Dr. Stanley Klein and his wife Joan Wright, MD 

2715 Via la Selva, Palos Verdes Est., CA 90274 

Their phone: 310-291-6088 

Email:  SKlein@UCLA.edu 

FOR SALE: 

Two new, still in the wrapper,  

Lucas  475/500-19 Olympic tires $200.  

(Cost $119 each+tax.) 

  Dennis Simpson   1-310-343-8227 

For Sale: 
 
‘30/31 original  Fordor ten leaf rear spring. $100. 
 
Front ten leaf spring. $100. 
 
Four original "A" rear axles, good keyways, very useable.  
 $50 each or a pair for $75. 
 
Two original drive shafts, very good. $50. each. 
 
            Leonard.  Call 9AM-7PM.  1-562-425-8747.  
Leave a message if no answer.  
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Thanks to the editors of the Rumbleseat Review  

to reprint the above article. 
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 The latest happenings from the  

Activities Committee 

May 2023 
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HOW IS MILEAGE CALCULATED ? 

The Activities Committee has received questions regarding, how we calculate mileage for 

our yearly driving awards.  With a little research, we found the following guidelines.  

  

NOTE:  Members must have completed the Safety Check to be eligible for driving awards.  Safety Check may be completed at 

the annual Safety Check event or scheduled on a Saturday at the garage. 

 

Mileage Allocation Procedures  

*Local event where we meet at a location to begin the tour (e.g. Harbor Freight) 

*Mileage for all members is calculated from the meeting location, even if you start from another location. 

*Mileage is currently set at 50 miles minimum. If the tour exceeds 50 miles from the meeting point, actual mileage will be     

awarded  

*Model A drivers and all passengers in a Model A will be awarded full mileage for the tour.  

*Modern drivers and all passengers in a modern will be awarded 50% of the mileage assigned for the tour.   

*Local event where we meet at the event (e.g. Safety Check). Mileage is currently set at 50 miles minimum 

*Model A drivers and all passengers in a Model A will be awarded full mileage for the event 

*Modern drivers and all passengers in a modern will be awarded 50% of the mileage assigned for the tour. 

Events out of the local area (e.g., CCRG)  

*Drive Model A to and from destination – Full mileage calculated from Walteria Clubhouse, will be awarded to driver and all 

passengers 

*Trailer Model A to and from destination – 75% of the calculated mileage will be awarded to driver and all passengers. 

*Drive Modern to and from destination – 50% of the calculated mileage will be awarded to driver and all passengers. 

*For daily tours at the event, mileage will be awarded as identified in item 1 above and calculated from the host designated 

meeting location.   

* For all events, if a driver starts the event in a Model A, has a breakdown, returns home and completes the tour in a modern, 

the driver and all passengers will be awarded 75% of the calculated mileage for the tour. 

 
Dear Model A’ers, 
 Model A Days are set for Friday and Saturday, September 15-16 this year.  As always, it will be 
held at the Gilmore Museum Complex in Hickory Corners Michigan.  It is not too early to book your 
hotel. 
 Information for the Host Hotel is available at the following location 
Ford Model A Convention Block 2023 
Delta Hotels Kalamazoo Conference Center 
2747 South 11th Street Kalamazoo, Michigan 49009: 
1-269-375-6000 
Last Day to Book: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 
$129.00 USD per night (These rates are available from September 11-18, 2023.) 
 MAFFI Model A Days Events and Registration forms are available now on the Gilmore Website or 
by searching, “Gilmore Car Museum/Ford Model A Days”.  To participate in some activities this year you 
must preregistration by September 1, 2023. 
Charles M (Mike) DuBreuil 
MAFFI Trustee/Secretary 
secretary@maffi.org 
 

MAFFI Newsletter 

April 2023 
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Some pictures taken at our recent event at Rancho Los Cerritos in Long Beach CA 

Rancho Los Cerritos Tour 
Eden, open your ardent arms to grace 

Wisteria’s soft lilac petaled blooms 

Draped stunningly about Spring’s sunny face 

In softest shades of lavender like plumes.* 

 

On the beautiful Sunday morning of March 26th, all the more appreciated after the heavy rains we had been 

having, a group of 15 Harbor As members set out from Harbor Freight headed for George’s 50’s Diner in Long 

Beach for breakfast/lunch.  Participating in this outing were Monty and Donnis Bates, Jack and Joan Gordinier, 

Gary Guttormson, Tim and Pat Harrison, Jim Huizdos, Drain Marshall, Ursula Schmidt, Nathan and Jeanette 

Sherry, Dennis Simpson, Steve and Weeg Thompson, and Gloria Younkin.  Following our tasty meal and a picture 

session outside with our cars, the gang drove up Signal Hill to Sunset View Park and Hilltop Park (across the 

street from one another).  From there we had an incredible view from Huntington Beach, across Long Beach to 

Catalina and the Palos Verdes Peninsula, on to Santa Monica, the Hollywood Hills and Downtown Los Angeles. 

Though at least one of the As struggled up the hill, the view was well worth the trip. From here we headed to the 

main event of the day where we were joined by three more club members, Gary and Emma Gaffney and Dick Wy-

ckoff.  We were split into two groups for our guided tour at the Rancho Los Cerritos adobe and gardens, a Na-

tional Historic Landmark since 1970.  The house is considered the largest and most impressive adobe residence in 

Southern California from the Mexican period.  The structure was originally built in 1844.  Between the 1880s and 

1920, the adobe fell into disrepair.  Starting in 1929, extensive renovations were undertaken so much of the 

residence is from the same period as our Model As.  The gardens were amazing, including an enormous Moreton 

Bay Fig, stunning flowers, and the beautiful but ephermal wisteria.  True to form, given that it had been nearly 

four hours since we had eaten at George’s, a majority of the participants stopped for an ice cream treat at the 

Long Beach Creamery before the drive home.  It was a full day enjoyed by all! 

From Winsome Wisteria Sonnet (poetrysoup.com) 



 
   

Attendees of the annual Safety check and Pot Luck meeting 

“The Gals” 

“The Guys” 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Lots of food at the Safety Check/Pot Luck event on April 1st 

Walt Hibbard’s 95th Birthday Celebration 
 

 Long time member, Walt Hibbard, celebrated his 95th birthday in style. Pulling 

out all the stops, a fully catered affair took place at the Hibbard residence in Redondo 

Beach, CA.  54 of Walt’s closest friends and family attended to wonderful affair.   

Happy Birthday, Walt!  

Walt and Carla Hibbard  

with daughter Maria Ryan 

The Harbor club members  
enjoying the affair. 

Birthday cakes 

Fun article/poster Anniversary banner 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

     Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 
1-310-257-1324 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2023 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Rob Hernandez      (310) 218-9309 
Email:  Rob.Hernandez30@aol.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
 OPEN 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 561-4895 
Historian:   
Janet Winter       (310) 251-6673 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 
Regional Correspondent: 
Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 
Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 779-5772  (c)  

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

MAy 2023 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


